
                                                                                                             
                                                                                  
                                                                   OUR PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 
In our Parish people are nourished by the Word of God. It is a Parish where love is tangible and practical.  It is a 
place where people pray together.  Our Parish community is centred on Jesus Christ, on knowing and loving Him.  
It is incarnated in the love we show one another.      
 

                                                                    Fr. Pat O’Donnell  (064) 7758026  086 8351732 

SATURDAY 13th APRIL & SUNDAY 14Th APRIL 2024  

Sat  13th  Shrone  6.00 pm                                    Kay Brosnan Gortnagown.   
                                                 Con, Nora &  Timmy Moynihan   Shronemore & Helen Gleeson, New York 
 
Sat  13th  Knocknagree  7.30 pm              Kit & Mick Murphy, Newquarter, & the Kelleher family, Lacka. 

     Margaret & Jeremiah  Twomey , Knocknagree Village.  James &  Nora O’Connor, Lyreaoune 

                            Patrick Hickey, Mountcain  & his parents Patrick & Catherine & sister Kathleen.  

Nell, Sonny & Patie Fleming, Newquarter.  Breed Kelleher Nohoval Upper & Mella O’Leary Knocknagree  

 Mary Fleming, Mountinfant & deceased members of the Fleming family.  

 

Sun 14th Gneeveguilla   9.30 am   Helen Cashman, Gullane.  Mai Murphy, Gneeveguilla Village.  

                      James Daly & deceased members of the Daly family, Tureencahill.           

 
Sun 14th Rathmore  11.30 am         Martin & Bridie Murphy East End.    

          Geraldine, John & Jack Horgan  Ard Mhuire & Geraldine’s parents Peggy & Jerry Hyde.   

                 Michael & Don Murphy, Knocknaloman.     Maura Dineen, Ard Mhuire   

Paddy & Noreen Doyle, East End & Noreen’s brother Humphery Kerins Knockrour & London  

                                                            & all deceased members of the Doyle & Kerins families.     

                   Michael & Mary Murphy, Kilquane & their daughter Hannah Mary & her husband John Lyne 

 

Fr Joe Tarrant (064) 7751104 086 3978642   on call this 14th April for emergency and sick calls. 

                                                 

                         MONDAY 15th APRIL to SUNDAY 21st APRIL 2024 

Mon 15th Gneeveguilla  7.00pm     Denis & Nora Keane & their sons Pat & Sean. 
                                    Willie & Agnes Warren, Annabeg & their son Mike & grandson Willie B. Reen 
 
Tues 16th Rathmore        9.30am                        People of the Parish 
 
Wed 17th  Rathmore       7.00pm                        Patrick & Mary Foley,      Mounthorgan 
 
Thur 18th Knocknagree   9.30am                       (1st Anniv)  Frank Linehan,  Mountcain                 
 
Fri  19th Gneeveguilla   7.00pm                                 Jerry Moynihan, Gneeveguilla.   
        Shane Fleming &  deceased of the  Fleming Family            (Months Mind) Kathy Kelly, Gullane 
                                                                        
Sat 20th    Shrone  6.00pm                                  Donors Intentions     
 
Sat  20th   Knocknagree  7.30pm           John & Marie Breen, Knocknagree Village & their daughter Marion  
 
Sun  21st   Gneeveguilla  9.30am            Donors Intentions  
 
Sun  21st   Rathmore 11.30am                 (1st Anniv)   David Saunders  Carrigaline Cork, l/o Rathmore           

Opening  Hours:   Mon,  Tues, &   Wed   9.30am -12.30pm -  Fri 11am – 2pm      CLOSED THURSDAY       

Parish Office: Booking of Masses, Mass Cards, any query, just call, phone (064) 7761669  or email   
rathmore@dioceseofkerry.ie                                                                                                                     

 

Mass in the City in Shrone, Because of a clash of dates with the RALLY,  
                         it is necessary to move The Mass in the City to   Sunday MAY 12th @ 1.30pm  
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 The Killarney St. Pio Prayer Group will have a blessing with St. Pio’s glove on Monday next the 15th of April after 
the 7:30 evening Mass in the Church of the Resurrection which is out the Cork Road in Killarney.  All are welcome 

 

Parish Safeguarding Audit  

The Diocesan Safeguarding Committee would like to thank all Parish Safeguarding Representatives, Priests, and 

Parish Secretaries for taking the time to complete the annual parish safeguarding audit. The results from the audit 

are included in the most recent safeguarding newsletter which is available on the diocesan website. It is particularly 

encouraging to see the increased number of youth-based ministries that are back up and running across the 

diocese. A special thank you to all involved in establishing these ministries.  

 

The Marian Players extend our gratitude to all who participated in our 35th panto including our patrons 
and supporters which raised €24,000 for Kerry Parents and Friends Association. 
Subsequent to the show a real surprise was the receipt of a donation from an American benefactor who 
visited the Panto during their stay in Killarney. On their return they forwarded $3,000 to us to advance 
the aims of the group. A most sincere thanks to all concerned. 
                              

                                 ‘Synodality Explored: Facing the Future Together’ 
An International conference takes place on, Friday 19th and Saturday 20th April 2024 at St. John’s 

Welcome Centre, Knock Shrine in conjunction with Notre Dame University, Australia.  

Keynote speaker on both days will be Cardinal Mario Grech, Secretary General of the Synod of 

Bishops. The conference will be facilitated by Prof. Eamonn Conway, now based at Notre Dame 

University, advisor to the General Assembly of the Synod of Bishops. 

The Synod – A Global View 

Cardinal Mario Grech will open the conference on Friday morning, with a keynote address on the theme 

of Synod – a global view.  

Prof. Renée Kohler-Ryan of Notre Dame University, Australia will discuss our church on a missionary 

footing.  Prof. Kohler-Ryan is a voting Member of the 16th General Assembly of the Synod of Bishops 

representing Oceania.  

Attendees will have the opportunity to gain valuable insights into the Synod from an Irish perspective from 

Rev. Declan Hurley, who has served as Co-Chair of the National Steering Committee for the Synodal 

Pathway in Ireland and is Vicar General of the Diocese of Meath. 

 

The Synod – Ireland and The World 

Ireland’s place in the global Church will be the focus of the second day of the conference. The theme will 

be explored in an address by Cardinal Mario Grech and Julieann Moran, General Secretary of the 

Synodal Pathway in Ireland. 

Dr Dermot Ryan, Director of Adult Faith Development for the Diocese of Ossory, will explore the way in 

which we are all called to a synodal life through our parish communities and structures. The afternoon 

session will take the format of a panel discussion on the topic of becoming a more inclusive Church and the 

day will conclude with an open forum. This is a free event, open to the public and all are welcome. 

Further details are available on www.knockshrine.ie   

Tel: 094 93 88100 email: communications@knockshrine.ie 

 

Gala Concert in celebration of the Dominican 800 takes place in Holy Cross Dominican Church, Tralee on 
Sunday, April 14th, 7pm. Kerry Chamber Choir and Orchestra with guest soloists under the direction of 
Aidan O' Carroll perform Handel's: Ode for St. Cecilia's Day, Britten's Hymn to St. Cecilia and Handel's 
Messiah (excerpts).  
Tickets available from Kerry School of Music or the Dominican office or at the door on the night. 
Suggested donation €20. 

http://www.knockshrine.ie/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


